
REPLY BY THE PRESIDENT OF THE COMMITTEE FOR THE  
ENVIRONMENT & INFRASTRUCTURE 

TO QUESTIONS ASKED PURSUANT TO RULE 14 OF THE 
RULES OF PROCEDURE BY DEPUTY INDER 

 
 
 
Question 1 
 
In Deputy Roffey’s statement he made reference to the 7 or 8 homes situated on 
Guernsey Electricity Land at Northside; he thought there were limitations on use and 
said he believed they could only be used by Guernsey Electricity Limited.  He further 
made reference to an Environmental Health report, whose mandate lives with the 
Committee for Environment and Infrastructure. 
  
Could the President publish the most recent report from Environmental Health on 
the units on the GEL land? 

 
Accepting that Deputy Roffey was not sighted on the referenced Environmental 
Health report; could the President confirm if the units can only be used for GEL 
workers. 
 
 
Answer  
 
The Office of Environmental Health and Pollution Regulation has not imposed any 
conditions relating to who may occupy the properties in question. Providing the 
properties are fit for habitation, it is the decision of the owner how they will be 
utilised. 
 
The Office of Environmental Health and Pollution Regulation has corresponded with 
Guernsey Electricity in relation to the properties but has not issued a report. There 
is, therefore, no report to disclose. 
 
 
Date of Receipt of the Question: 24 May 2023 
 
Date of Reply:  8 June 2023 
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